
The Board waived privilege to the “Confidential Investigation – 
Summary of Preliminary Findings,” dated March 1, 2024, from the 
retained independent and neutral investigators recommended by the 
City, Burke Williams & Sorensen, LLP.  On September 15, 2023, the 
Mayor sent the Board a letter, requesting that the Board investigate 
employment-related complaints made by employees in the Office of 
Retirement Services (“ORS”) involving ORS management and the 
Board’s outside counsel, Reed Smith. On April 23, 2024, the Board 
reported back to the City the results from the investigation by sharing 
the Summary of Preliminary Findings,” dated March 1, 2024, from 
independent investigators, Burke Williams & Sorensen, LLP. 
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